
KEOKUK COUNTY BOARD PROCEEDING 
JUNE 12, 2023 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, June 12, 2023 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Daryl Wood, Fred Snakenberg 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor.   
 
Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded to approve the agenda.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also 
present was Casey Jarmes, News-Review. 
 
Snakenberg moved, Hadley seconded to approve the minutes of June 5, 2023 as submitted.   Wood 
abstained due to nonattendance of said meetings.  Motion carried.   
 
Met with Engineer McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department.  Board consensus 
was to move forward on a joint venture with the Department of Transportation (DOT) project that 
intersects with the estimated 1900’ of farm to market county road from Hwy 92 to the Delta city 
limits.   
 
Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of Mental Health Agency of Southeast Iowa Region 
28E Agreement as submitted.  All ayes and motion carried. The merged 13 county region will consist 
of Appanoose, Davis, Des Moines, Henry, Jefferson, Keokuk, Lee, Louisa, Mahaska, Monroe, Van 
Buren, Wapello and Washington, effective July 1, 2023.    
 
Snakenberg moved, Wood seconded acknowledgement of personnel report for the hire of Jorie 
Altenhofen, full-time, EMA Director/Public Health as submitted.  All ayes and motion carried.   The 
newly created joint position will better fulfill the needs of Keokuk County.   
 
Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of Keokuk County Courthouse complete maintenance 
service agreement with KONE Inc. for elevator service as submitted.  All ayes and motion carried.  
The current arrangement is quarterly visits, anything additional is billed, while this agreement is all 
inclusive.   
 
Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Snakenberg attended a Decat meeting.  Hadley 
attended an Emergency Management meeting. Wood had no scheduled meetings to attend last week. 
 
Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  The Kiwanis proposed pavilion progress 
report and flag placement of proposed site was discussed.  Micha Van Mersbergen was present to once 
again request for a wind mill ordinance to be put in place that includes regulations regarding aircraft 
lighting, setback distance, decommissioning and returning the land to the original condition. 
 
On vote and motion Hadley adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m. 
 
The above and foregoing information is a summary of the minutes taken at the above indicated 
meeting.  The full and complete set of minutes is available at the Keokuk County Auditor’s Office 
and www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov. 
 
 
  Approved __________  Disapproved __________ 
 
 
___________________________ __________________________ ___________________________ 
Michael C. Hadley                          Daryl Wood                                 Fred Snakenberg  
             
 

http://www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov/

